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Hello Families:     
 

It's so hard to believe that March is upon us - and spring is right around the 
corner!  It's been an incredible year and I want to thank you for your con-
tinued support of your student(s).   
Each grade level had a recent data day, where they took the newest winter 
assessments to see how the students are doing and where we need to fo-
cus to meet the needs of each student.  I am thrilled to share that our stu-
dents have made a lot of growth in their academics, and we are proud of 
their hard work.  With that being said, we have more work to do to finish 
out the year strong.  Teams are working on re-structuring their instruction-
al time, developing strategies on giving students more independent reading 
time, and using the student data to ensure that we are intentional and spe-
cific with our interventions and enrichments.  The discussions were student 
centered and focused on how to meet the needs of all the students at Neill. 
Conferences are coming on  March 8th, 13th and 15th.  Please make sure 
to use the online scheduling program at 
 https://www.myconferencetime.com/neillelem 
- since we are no longer using paper invitations.  If you need help or are 
unable to get online to schedule your conferences, please call the office 
at 763-504-7400 for Angela to assist you. 
MCA testing is coming around the corner after Spring Break, starting April 
17. These are the Minnesota Comprehensive Assessments that all 3rd, 4th 
and 5th grade students are required to take.  These assessments are one of 
the factors that are used in determining whether or not students are reach-
ing high levels of achievement and how schools are closing the achieve-
ment gap.  The students take them in Math and Reading, and 4th grade 
students also take a Science MCA.  You will be getting more information 
and helpful hints as we get closer to testing time. 
If you are traveling for Spring Break, I wish for you restful and safe travels. 
Please make sure that your child, even on vacation, is still reading every 
day.  Other fun activities you can do with them while out of school include: 
***  Journaling during each day of Spring Break - have them write about 
their experiences, what they saw, where they went, etc.  They could also 
do math and calculate distance, costs at restaurants and other excursions. 
***  Read, Read Read about the area they are visiting.  Read, Read, Read at 
home in the car, in bed, on the beach, or wherever they spend their time 
during break. 
Wherever you are, however you spend your Spring Break, we hope it will 
rejuvenate and refresh so all students come back enthusiastic about being 
back in school. 
 

Principal Markworth 

Music Notes:  
Please come to the 
Grade 3 Concert on 
Tuesday, March 20th at 
6:30 pm to enjoy their 
music and congratulate the stu-
dents on their hard work.  

 
SPRING  

CONFERENCE 
DATES: 

March 8th, 13th, 
and 15th    

BookFair  included 
 

Fundraiser Thanks 
 

A big thank you to all who support 
our school by selling and purchasing 
from our fundraisers.   
These funds help support the activi-
ties that take place to help all Neill  
students.  Some examples so far this 
year are: 
¶ $100 per teacher for classroom 
supplies 
¶ $50 for the classroom winners 
of the reading contest 
¶ Fall party ($20 per classroom) 
¶ Conference Dinners 

¶ Clothing for the nurseΩs office 

¶ Books for schoolwide reading            
programs 
¶ Bus rides for fieldtrips 

¶ Ice Cream Social 
¶ Movie Night  
 

THANK YOU! 

https://www.myconferencetime.com/neillelem
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Grade Level Highlight—Grade 1 
 

¶ We have finished our third reading book.  Through the stories in Book 3 the children have been 
introduced to story elements of setting and character development.  We continue to read daily and 
encourage the children to read nightly.  
¶ In Math we have moved on from addition and subtraction and are now becoming familiar with place value and 

measurement. 

¶ We look forward to meeting with you at our upcoming conferences in March! 
Please dress your child for the changing weather, as we will continue to go outside for recess.  This includes boots, 
snow pants, jackets, hats, and mittens or gloves when it gets cold. 
 
Thank you! 
First grade team: 
Mrs. Mottinger, Mrs. Sandmann/Mrs. Strickland, Mrs. Bentley/Mrs. Berg 

Sports Night at Cooper High School   
is Monday, March 5th  from 6-8 p.m. 
 
Good luck to our 4th and 5th grade  
Neill Students! 

DI Regional Tournament:   
DI team members this year are:  
Zoey R, Hannah H, Trinity R, Breece D, Asher B,  
Peyton G, and Nora B 
These students placed 4th in the Regional Tournament, held the last 
week in February. Great job! 
 
 

EVERGREEN CHURCH   
Has donated winter wear again  
in for students.  
We appreciate you! 

Mark Your Calendars for our Spring Dance! 
Coming Friday, April 20th , 6:00 pm 
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Neill students and staff also wish to say a huge άthank youέ to all  parents and other volunteers who organized and 
gave the fabulous ValentineΩs Day parties and assisted at other events.  We really appreciate all you do for our 
school. 

The NEW HOPE CHURCH  ChildrenΩs Ministry staff at 4225 Gettysburg Ave.  has  

donated many winter hats and mittens to Neill Elementary.  They also helped keep the staff 
healthy by donating an abundance of fruit and pretzels.  We thank them for their generosity 
this school year. 

 

The Senior Living Community at the Heathers Manor has been very supportive to Neill School 

students again this year.  Thank you so much, we appreciate all you do. The Heather's Manor Knitting 
Group knitted scarves , hats and gloves for students at Neill Elementary.  

Attention all Instrumentalists! 
  

March is a busy and exciting month for us in 4th and 5th grade, because we will be performing 
our school band and orchestra concerts.  In addition, the orchestra students will play in the 
Spring String Festival at Cooper High School.  
We all work many hours practicing and rehearsing to prepare for these events, and all mem-
bers of the band and orchestra are required to participate. Besides being an important part 

of the grade we earn, performing for our friends and families is very rewarding and we look forward to sharing our 
music with everyone. We hope to see you at one or more of our concerts! 

  
ϊ Saturday, March 3rd:  Spring String Festival at Cooper High School at 6:30 p.m. 

         Daytime rehearsal, watch for a note going home 

ϊ Thursday, March 22nd:  Band & Orchestra at Neill  -- in the  Gym – performances at 2:30 for our classmates 
and 6:30 for our families. 

  
Have questions?  Contact our directors:  
  
Lucy Davis, Band:  email:  lucy_davis@rdale.org, Phone:  763-504-7351 

Jeanne Kauffmann, Orchestra email:  Jeanne_kauffmann@rdale.org, Phone:  763-504-7979  

Olympic Challenge Box Tops For Education!  
In February we had 3 άOlympicέ teams of classrooms collect box 
tops for their team. Winners get to eat lunch with the Principal! 
 

Please continue to collect box tops for Neill School. Thank you! 
 

mailto:lucy_davis@rdale.org
about:blank
mailto:Jeanne_kauffmann@rdale.org
about:blank
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        March Dates to Remember: 
 

March 8, 13, мр—Conferences and Book Fair 
March 20 — Grade 3 Concert, 6:30 pm 
March 22, Grade 4/5 Band and Orchestra Concert,  
        6:30 pm 
March 26-April 2 — Spring Break, NO SCHOOL 

 
Looking Ahead: 
April 3, School Resumes  
April 10, PTSA Meeting, 6:15 pm 

Neill Absence Line: 763-504-7410                               Neill School Website: http://www.ene.rdale.org 

 

Book Fair:  DonΩt miss our Spring Book Fair!   

The book fair has many literary styles and choices for students of all ages.   
It will be held on conference nights:   
March 8th, 13th, and 15th in Gym B, next to the cafeteria. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Childhood Screening  is required for all children prior to entrance in kindergar-

ten.   It is a quick and simple check of your childõ growth and development.  The 

screening needs to be done only once, is free, and takes about an hour.   Children 

between the ages of 3 to 5 are screened.   If your child begins kindergarten this fall 

and has not had an Early Childhood Screening,  call  763-504-4180 to schedule an 
appointment.  

YEARBOOK SALES:   
Flyers went home in February, please come to the office if you need a paper order form.  Year-
books will be for sale until they are all sold.  Cost is $16.00.  Online ordering (preferred) can be 
done at https://ybpay.lifetouch.com 

tel:763-504-4180

